
 

 

                                                                                    Edition 30: 24th May 2024 

Message from the Headteacher ς Mrs John                                                                                   

Next week sees a well-deserved break for half term before we return on 3rd June for the last push of this 
academic year.  We are taking part in the Great Big Green Week from 10th June and we are encouraging you 
all to stop certain items going to landfill.  We are asking students to bring in used batteries, old shoes in any 
condition and pre-loved summer clothing. So, ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƛŘȅ ƻǳǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ, please bring these 
items in to school, we will have donation points in the dining hall every morning before registration from 10th 
to 14th June.  More information can be found in this newsletter from Dr Jolly, our Eco Schools Coordinator.  
On Thursday 6th June, there will be a special menu in the Kitchen for World Environment Day.  As always, we 
ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ 5ŀƴŎŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ моth June from 
5pm.  Tickets are now available to purchase on Arbor and all the proceeds will go back into the dance 
department for future events and trips.  Our dancers are very talented, and it is a great display, hope to see 
you there! 

 

IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
O Refaat, O Skenderi, T Settle, H Temple,  
R Winnie and C Perrott, Yr.9 for outstanding 
participation in the recent Robot Rumble 
competition, achieving 3rd place overall; 
L Cripps, G Jones, A Smith, J Howlett,  
O Parnham, R Winnie, O Squires, A Hawkins, 
T Avedian, M Lowin and D Murphy, Yr.9 for 
winning the Sunday Football League with 
their U14s team; 
O Large, Yr.7 for excellent support with car 
park duty at the Mid Herts Rural Minors 
League football finals; 
S Neaves and E Saunders Yr.7 for excellent work when completing the Ψ¢Ƙŀǘ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ¢ƘƛƴƎΩ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΤ 
Z Palin, Yr.8 for outstanding written work in English when creating a story opening; 
A Singh and A Thomas, Yr.8 for reading a million words since September and becoming a millionaire reader; 
F Pressland, Yr10 for helping Year 11 students revise for their literature exam; 
L Fennell, Yr.12 for refereeing the Year 13 vs Staff Football Match with a strong performance. 
 
 

Quote of the week:  
 
ά/ƘŀƴƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƳŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ ǿŀƛǘ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƛƳŜΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǎŜŜƪέΦ Barack Obama 
 
 
Wish you a restful half term break. 
Mrs John 



 

 

Headteacher Commendations 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Forthcoming Events 
3rd ς 7th June 
Week A 
 

27th ς 31st May Half Term 

5th June Year 8 HPV Vaccinations 

6th  Year 12 University of Hertfordshire Taster Day 

7th  
Wear it Red Day 
Year 12 Skills for Life Workshop 

 
Safety Message from Herts Police 

We are aware that some parents are stopping and waiting in their car to 
collect their child from Stanborough school from our HQ entrance. We 
would like to ask drivers not to stop here as we are concerned about the 
safety of your children as they attempt to run across the busy road to 
meet the waiting car.  

Stopping in this area also causes congestion for police staff and this is a concern should police vehicles 
need to exit the site in an emergency.   

We hope parents will understand and observe this issue. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

House Dance 2024 
Join us for our House Dance event on  

Thursday 13th June, 5-6.30pm. 
Tickets available via Arbor! 

 

Astronomy Club 
Astronomy club starts on 5th June,  

all year groups welcome!  
Come along for a great introduction to 

astronomy ς we will answer some of the 
biggest questions in science today! 

 



 

 

Student Success 

VEX Robotics 
A huge congratulations to the VEX robotics team! A great achievement 
in winning the Excellence Award, winners of the Mini Competition and 
3rd overall. 

 
Year 9 Football achievement  

Aidan and his teammates - several of whom are Stanborough students 
- won their football league on Sunday with a win of 5-0. They have only 
lost one match all season.  

Their coaches have commended them on how they are consistently 
ǇƻƭƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǾŜ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƳƻǘǘƻΥ ΨtǊƛŘŜΣ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΣ ǘŜŀƳǿƻǊƪΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ 
the second year in a row that they have won the league. 

Well done, boys!  

 
U12 League Success 

Alex, alongside several team mates from Stanborough, and his football team, Welwyn 
Pegasus Azures won their U12 league with an impressive 21 wins, 1 draw and 2 losses.  

In addition, they also won the U12s Mid Herts Rural Divisional Cup on Sunday by beating 
their opponents 9 - 0 to take home the double! 

The boys were outstanding all season and we are all incredibly proud of their 
achievements this year.  

 

Volunteering at MHRML Football League Finals 

It was great to see Oscar, 7KL, give up his time to help at Ridgeway, directing traffic 
and organising parking for the Mid Herts Rural Minors League football finals last 
weekend. 

 
 
 

Question of the Week 

Mrs Hughes, Geography Teacher, writes: 

What are ice cores and how do they help to tell us about the earth's previous 
climate? 

All answers to ahughes@stanborough.herts.sch.uk 

All answers get a bronze award. 

Detailed answers get silver or even a gold award. 

 

mailto:ahughes@stanborough.herts.sch.uk


 

 

Eco-Schools Update 

Dr S. Jolly, Eco-Schools Co-ordinator writes: 

We have made so much progress in the Kaleidoscope Garden this term! We now 
have a bug hotel with strawberry and nasturtium plants flowering on top and have 
used fallen branches from the back of the field to section off the hedge areas. Our 
parent volunteer, Miss Jarman, has made a very welcome contribution, joining us in 
the Nature & Eco Club on a number of occasions and donating various materials, 
plants and pots. Other seedlings are growing well but we were hampered by the 
heavy rain this week so have had to delay planting out our other flowers until after 
half-term.  

        

The Great Big Green Week,  
10th ς 14th June 2024 

The theme of the Great Big Green Week this year 
is Ψ[ŜǘΩǎ {ǿŀǇ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ DƻƻŘΩ. 

At Stanborough, we are focussing on stopping certain unwanted items going to landfill. 

During the week of 10-14th June, we are asking students to bring in used batteries, old shoes in any 
condition and pre-loved summer clothing. We will have donation points in the dining hall every morning 
before registration. 

Why not have a clear-out over half-term and ask around your friends and family too! 

The batteries, which contain harmful chemicals, will be recycled through various local 
stores. 

The shoes will be donated to the Clarks recycling ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΦ Lǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ 
condition they are in as the materials are separated and either re-used or recycled.  

Finally, the summer clothing will be sorted and form our pre-loved clothing stall at the Festival on the Field 
at the end of the Summer term, raising money for the school charity. Further information on this national 
initiative coordinated by the Climate Coalition can be found here: Great Big Green Week 

 

World Environment Day 

Join us in The Kitchen 
on Thursday 6th June, 
as we celebrate 
World Environment 
Day!  

 

 

 

 

https://greatbiggreenweek.com/

